
The Cincinnati Woodworker
Dedicated to Sharing Woodworking Knowledge

2022-23 Meetings
Sept. 10, 2022          SE
Nov. 12, 2022           SW
toy drive
Jan. 14, 2023          CNTL
auction
Mar. 11, 2023          NW
Apr 22, 2023  Seminar
May 13, 2023           NE

Meeting Location
Northminster Presbyterian
Church, 703 Compton
Road— approximately .2
miles east of Winton
Road. The meetings are
held in the Disciples Hall,
located in the basement.
Park behind the church,
and enter through the
double doors on the right
side of the building, in the
back.

Meeting Time
Our room opens at 8 AM.
The meeting is from 9:00
AM to 12:30 PM. Please
plan to arrive on time and
stay for the entire
meeting.
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 The Cincinnati Woodworking Club Newsletter
 Agenda for March 11, 2023

 
The March meeting is presented by the Central group.

Featured Speaker

Western Ohio Woodworkers member Tom Lensch will provide a
presentation on making three dimensional interlocking wooden
puzzles. Tom's puzzles are built to accuracy on the order of several
thousands of an inch. Tom will discuss different aspects of making
wooden puzzles including tools, tool setup, methods for achieving
wood cutting and jig design.  His expertise has provided him the
opportunity to travel around the world and the United States meeting
with other puzzle designers/makers.

.
Methods of Work

● Kyle Willis - flexible bench lighting.
● Matt Cataudella - building a wood and metal staircase.

Show and Tell & Quick Shop Tips
We encourage members to bring in a project for Show and Tell.  Also,
if you have a method or technique you find useful, bring it in and
share.  These topics do not need to be scheduled and should be
about 1-3 minutes in length.

We are always in need of people to do Methods of Work and Quick
Shop tips.  Please sign up at the back of the room  if you have
something you think might be of interest.  To encourage people we
are now offering a gratuity for speaking – you will get a free donut!
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Refreshments
The club provides donuts for the meeting.  Feel free to bring a coffee,
tea, water, or soft drink in a spill-proof container.

In case of meeting cancellation due to weather or other
problems, our cancellation will be broadcast on Fox 19 News.
https://www.fox19.com/weather/closings/

 Jim Schaefer Toy Drive

Many thanks to all who contributed to the 2022 Toy Project. We collected 423 handmade toys,
games, boxes, and pens this year from our members, along with a few other donations. Most
went to Cincinnati Children's Hospital after we lost our previous recipient, the Christian
Appalachian Project. Smaller quantities were given to the New Life Furniture Bank for sale in their
thrift store to support their mission, and also to the Mary Haven Youth Center in Lebanon. The
toys were greatly appreciated by all.

Children's Hospital has a need for and will accept toys year-round, so you don't need to wait until
next Christmas to become part of this project. The Woodworking Club has wood available for toy
projects, along with a wide variety of toy parts for anything you might want to build. We also have
a library of toy plans and books you can use for inspiration. Contact Dick Wesling
(rawesling@aol.com, 513-570-6368) for more info or to arrange a drop-off or pick-up.

Dick still has around 40 of the large games that Keith and Jim made that Children's Hospital
couldn't take, so he’s open to ideas for them.

If you have toys completed, Children's Hospital will take them now, or during the year, not just at
Christmas. Dick has already delivered 170 toys to Children’s Hospital this year. Keep them
coming,

Charlie Harte crharte@mac.com has also agreed to become the box building coordinator for
memory boxes and other charity projects.  Contact him if you’d like to contribute by making small
boxes.  Our goal is to supply 30 boxes a month for Children’s Hospital. Also, Charlie would like to
request box making wood if anyone would like to get rid of some.  He can use any species about
1/4 to 3/8” thick, 3” wide and at least 5 inches long.  5” for ends, about 9” for the sides.  I’ll be
happy to take someone’s scrap pieces!  Bring to the meeting or contact Charlie.
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Volunteer Opportunity
Need about 4 volunteers to help complete the corn hole boards for the Cincinnati Association for
the Blind.  We are in the assembly stage and have 12 more to do.  We will meet on Mondays at
the New  Heights Church, 7350 Dixie Hwy, Fairfield, OH 45014, on Rt 4 just north two blocks from
I 275.  It is on the right hand side of the road. They have a great woodworking shop that  our new
Vice President, Jim Cox, is the overseer. Start around 9:00 till noon then maybe go out for lunch.
Should be able to finish up in two work sessions. If interested contact Larry Saupe at
lesaupe@aol.com or call 513-658-1115 for details or questions.  Please give us a hand for this
worthy cause.  Shop entrance is in the rear of the church, door number 7,  Call 937-603-4630 for
someone to open the door.

 Looking Ahead

Spring Seminar
Sign up now for Spring Seminar April 22, 2023 at Mueller Co.  We still have openings for the
Spring Seminar on stationary power equipment.   Cost is $30 which includes doughnuts, lunch
(Marcos Pizza and cookies) and drinks.  Time is 9:00 till about 4:00.  Sign up at the meeting or for
mail in sign up make check out to Cincinnati Woodworking Club and send to:

Dick Fisher

4905 Mt. Zion Rd

Cleves, OH 45002

Seminar Syllabus: Topics for each piece of stationary equipment:
Setting up Equipment

● What and How to do
● Equipment Needed
● Making Adjustments
● Frequency to Recalibrate

Maintenance
● What to do and Frequency

Operation and Safety
● Do's and Don'ts
● Safety Aids

Auxiliary Equipment and Jigs
● Traditional
● What's New
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 Facebook and Website

Like us on Facebook for timely updates from the club, tips, techniques, and Q&A

https://www.facebook.com/cincinnatiwoodworkingclub
Follow this link to visit the website.  Thanks to web master, Darrell McAnulty, and Kyle Willis who
is working on taking over.

http://www.cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org

 Ads

Treasure table
If you have small items for sale or give-away, we usually have a couple tables set up in the room
(or you can do a tailgate/trunk sale in the parking lot).

Wood for sale
Randy Himes was a cabinet maker and miniature maker in Cincinnati.  He passed away last year, and his
son, Dave, is disposing of his estate.  He presented miniature furniture making at the Woodworking Club
quite a few years ago.

Dave has his remaining collection of fine woods to (preferably) sell to someone who would use it wisely.
He would hate to send it to a landfill.  There is mahogany, maple, walnut, and zebrawood and also some
burl veneer and turned maple toy parts, such as assorted wheels and axles.

Pieces are random length and width.  Surfaces vary from rough to surfaced on 4 sides.  I will be glad to
provide more information on request or arrange for someone to look at it.

He is unsure of its value and would entertain any fair offer.

Dave Himes

(513) 205-4573

davebeth@himes2240.com

Looking for someone to do paid work

—
People regularly contact the club regularly to have minor projects done.  If you are interested in
taking on some work, let Larry know your areas of interest.
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 Club Contacts

Have questions about the club?  We will be glad to help.

President & Vice President: (Overall running of the club)
Larry Saupe (513) 658-1115

VP Jim Cox

lesaupe@aol.com

Webmaster
Webmaster in training: Kyle Willis

Darrell McAnulty dfmcanulty@gmail.co

Education and Competitions Committee  (AKA Gang of Five)
Dusty Eling dustye@zoomtown.com

Larry Saupe lesaupe@aol.com

Gene Wiggs gene.wiggs@gmail.com

Howard Renner rennovator@fuse.net

Treasurer: (Membership List, Dues)
Dick Fisher 513-373-6842 Rafisher51@gmail.com

Newsletter and TFG
Keith Mealy 513-300-9559 ByHammerAndHand@yahoo.com

Central Donald Eling, Howard Renner 513-563-8237 513-761-6928

Southeast John Libbert, Keith Watson 513-575-5550 740-707-8094

Northeast Stephen Fridrick, Kyle Willis 513-225-4513  618-771-6807

Northwest Herb Retszch, Matt Cataudella 513-777-9174 401-651-4814

Southwest Bill Fee , Dan Wunderlich 513-292-2875   513-504-9812

Jim Schaefer Toy Drive Chair Dick Wesling 513-570-6368

 Membership

Renewals are due at the September meeting.  If you did not renew for the current club season,
you can do so at the meeting. Application form below.  Be sure to get your membership ID card
for discounts at local vendors. New members may join at any time.
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CWC is open to woodworkers of all skill levels, without regard to sex, race, religion,
national origin, age or handicap.

Cincinnati Woodworking Club Membership Application

Date: New: Renewal:

Email: (used for club mailings)

Name:

Address:

City: State: Zip:

Home Phone: (    ) Work Phone: (    ) Cell Phone: (    )

Mail application with $20.00 for adults, $5.00 for students to:

Dick Fisher

4905 Zion Rd., Cleves, Ohio 45002

If you mail in your renewal and want a membership ID before the next meeting, include a
SASE.
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